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Coming up . . .     
7/7/14 – Kerry Hassler, “New Technology 
    Helps Coffee Production in Thai Villages”  
7/14/14 – Dawn White, “Update on Rocky  
   Mountain District and Annual RMD  
   Convention in Grand Junction” 
7/21/14 –  Laura Schafer, “Surface Well Pad  
   Installations” 
7/28/14 – Livia Popko, Boulder Branch of    
   Environment Colorado (tentative) 
8/1/14 – (open) 
8/7/14 – 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board Meeting  
    at The Egg & I, Basemar Shopping Center 
 
Program Chairpersons:  
July – Bob Mohling 
August – ??? 

June 30 – Rita Schwarzenberger (from Nigeria), "Hope for the Village Child" 

 
Sister Rita spoke to us about her “Hope for the Village 
Child Foundation” which helps needy villages in 
southern Nigeria through a variety of programs: 

• Overall health care (immunization, growth 
monitoring, laboratory services, deliveries of 
newborns, eye testing, emergency medical treatment, 
care of vulnerable children) 

• Rural clinics, providing health education for women 
and as needed immunization 

• Focused medical treatment of rickets, a skeletal 
deformity due to lack of calcium that’s corrected with 
calcium pills or in some cases using surgery, as well 
as helping children with other diseases such as polio, 

• Education, including providing textbooks, teaching materials, and desks 

• Giving women a sense of empowerment through education and job training 

• Clean-water development through wells and other means 

• Agriculture projects that teach villagers how to grow crops better 

• General community development programs that train village leaders. 
To get more info and/or make a donation, see -- www.oppeace.org/missions-abroad 
 

Foothills Kiwanis Fourth of July Folsom Field Fireworks Fundraiser 

 
Thanks to all who volunteered for our annual Foothills Kiwanis Fourth of July 
Fireworks Fundraiser!  The 15 volunteers who collected/counted on behalf of our club 
were -- Mary Schweitzer, Jerry and Janet Gilland, Dave and Jan Rogers, Adam and 
Zhanna Pauluhn, Gerald and Jane Mordhorst, Greg Lefferdink, Waverly Person, Bob 
Mohling, Bert and Hope Nett, and Kerry Hassler; and for the Golden Nuggets 
Kiwanis, Club, Helen Hall. The total amount of donations collected/counted was 
$6755 (not including donated coins). With the compensation plan to our club this year 
from the CU Folsom Field Department (led by Tom McGann), we’ll receive $750 for 
our 15 volunteers that’ll go into our General Account to help pay for club expenses.. .  
 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Egg & I, 
2574 Baseline Rd, Boulder, CO 80303, 303-494-0555 
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July 3 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes 
-- Dennis Hubbard, Foothills Kiwanis Secretary 

 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 
Restaurant on July 3, 2014.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:02.  Attending were Board members:  
President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, 
Bailey, DeYoung, Symes, Mohling, Rogers, Schweitzer 
Guests:  none 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the June minutes.  Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
to approve June report. Passed. 
GENERAL BUSINESSS:  A motion was made to charge 
guests $9.00 per meal.  The regular member price is $9.44.  
The guest amount will be shown on the member’s next 
quarterly statement.  Approved. 
--A motion was made to charge Pritchard District and 
International fees for the April/ June quarter.  He is presently 
on LOA.    Approved. 
--Bailey’s honorary status will change July 1 to regular 
member. 
--Schweitzer will put together a basket for the District 
Convention silent auction not to exceed $75. 
--Bailey suggested the Kiwanis Club of Boulder trailer title be 
transferred to the Foothills Club to reflect the current owners.  
The trailer was used for pancake fundraisers and is currently 
being stored.  A motion was made and passed to approve the 
transfer.  
The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 7:24. 

 

July 3 Foothills Boulder Foundation Board Meeting 

Notes -- Dennis Hubbard, Foothills Kiwanis Secretary 
 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on July 3, 2014.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:34.  Attending were:  President Pauluhn, 
Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Bailey, DeYoung, 
Rogers, Schweitzer, Mohling, Symes.  
Guests: None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
the June minutes be approved. Report approved.    
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
the June Foundation Treasurer’s report be approved.  Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  After discussion, a motion was made to 
open a new checking account for the Dog Project account to 
simplify Club accounting.  Passed. 
--A motion was made to give the budgeted $1500 to Sprenkle 
for the National Softball Tournament.  Approved. 
--An explanation was given and discussed regarding confusion 
and complications regarding Ball’s matching funds for the Golf 
Tourney.   
--Gilland reported a net $10,819 from the Golf Tourney.  A 
motion was made to add $181 from the Foundation to make an 
even $11,000 for project distributions.   Approved. 
--A motion to distribute The Golf Tourney proceeds per budget 
were:   Attention Homes, $1,000 (already paid); Project 
Eliminate $2,000 and the Dog Service Project $8,000.  
Approved. 
--A motion was made for Rogers to present a $1,000 check to 
the District at the District Convention August 7-9.   Approved.  
Rogers will obtain a plum colored District Foundation jacket 
for Pauluhn from the Club’s contribution. 
The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:22.   

Volunteers Needed for July 21 Special Olympics Boulder 

Bocce Tournament Event 
 
As we heard from Jan Radnoti 
during our June 16 club meeting, 
Special Olympics Boulder is hosting 
a fun bocce tournament event for 
special-needs children on Monday, 
July 21st 2014 from 3:30pm - 
8:00pm. at Tom Watson Park in 
Boulder (6180 63rd Street) 
Volunteer opportunities include 
being a bocce court official, line 
judge, or a scorekeepers. Don't know 
the rules of bocce?  No worries!  
Volunteers all will be trained day of 
the event.  If interested in volunteering, contact Jan Radnoti at 
– 970-776-4347 – or jradnoti@specialolympicsco.org 

 

How to sign up or donate to “Crayons to Calculators”  
 
After distributing over 9,250 backpacks full of school supplies 
to in-need students in the Boulder Valley and St. Vrain Valley 
School Districts last August and another several hundred after 
the September's floods, Crayons for Calculators is  preparing 
for another round of distribution to children in needy families 
in our community this August. The cost of school supplies can 
be extremely prohibitive for financially struggling families.  
There are over 14,000 students from economically challenged 
families in the Boulder Valley School District and St. Vrain 
Valley School District. You can help in several ways: 

• By volunteering to stuff backpacks at their Boulder facility 
between July 14 and August 8 by signing up at  -- 
http://crayonstocalculators.org/get-involved/volunteer 

• By making a donation via the Crayons to Calculators website 

at -- https://crayonstocalculators.org/products-page 
• By going to a store and buying a backpack, then filling it with 

all of the supplies listed on the grade-specific Supply List (get 

the supply list at – www.crayonstocalculators.org 
Thanks for your support of this community-wide project! 
 

Rocky Mountain District Annual Convention held this 

year from August 7-10 in Grand Junction 

 
Grand Junction is the host of the upcoming 2014 Rocky 
Mountain District Convention being held at the Two Rivers 
Convention Center from August 7-10. Attendees will not only 
take part in a week-end of interesting and valuable Kiwanis 
sessions, they will also be able to enjoy fun activities in the 
Grand Junction area as well. The overall schedule is as follows: 

• Thursday, August 7 – Golf outing, luncheon with Grand 
Junction Kiwanis Club, Club President Leadership Training 

• Friday, August 8 -- Opening session, fundraising luncheon, 
family fun night 

• Saturday, August 9 – ELIMINATE Project Fundraising 
Walk, “Meet the Candidates” breakfast, information sessions,  

• Inter-Club Luncheon, more information sessions, Governor’s 
Banquet with variety show 

• Sunday, August 10 -- Interfaith breakfast, Club President 
Leadership Training 

The deadline for registering for the convention is Wednesday, 
July 23 with a $10 late fee after that. You may sign up on-line 

at -- www.rmdkiwanis.com/public_district/index.aspx  


